

October 6, 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Thank you very much for your prompt letter relative to the Cramer Foot Powder. I appreciate especially your detailed reply and assure you that I shall follow up this material immediately.

I am mortified to think that I attended the Commencement and was in the Academic Procession two weeks ago tomorrow, at which your son was graduated from the Medical School, but somehow I did not realize that this was his graduating day. As a matter of fact I understand he was the first man to come up on the platform for his diploma. I certainly would have looked him up if I had been aware of his presence.

Now that your daughter still lives here I hope you and Mrs. Allen will visit this area occasionally and also call on us at the University and at home. Remember me to your son and tell him that I extend him my congratulations on his marriage and very best wishes for the highest success in the medical profession.

Very sincerely yours,

F. W. Luehring

Director of Professional and Required Physical Education

fwl/dic